	Greetings Blazeman 
Warriors and Supporters!  
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Autumn is definitely here and these past few months have been busy for the Blazeman Foundation for ALS.

Our first trip was up to Maine for the Pumpkinman Triathlon. Race Director Kat Donatello's very popular event was special to us in many ways. Way back in January we received an email from Kat that had two messages. First, that Kat was doing the EagleMan 70.3 in Maryland in June and was requesting to wear Jon's number 179 and second, stating she wanted to make Jon's foundation and integral part of the race. Well, both happened and we are left with immense gratitude for being a part of this event. The monies raised have been earmarked for the University Of Maryland's Brain And Tissue Institute.
 


 

The above picture was taken by David Lasky. This black and white version took our breath away as he captured the moment perfectly. I am reminded of Jon's words, "Whatever you do, get it on film." And David, you did.

 

While we were there we also had the opportunity to finally meet a special man indeed...John Young, more on John in a future special interview.
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Kathy, Owen, John and Bdad!
 

September 23rd, brought us back to where it all began...bringing the War on ALS to the race events. In 2006, with Jon in a wheelchair, we traveled to the Westchester Triathlon, as Jon had been invited to speak to the athletes the night prior to the race. It was there that Jon met Claire Gormley Collier, another ALS WarriorPoet. Bob and I have continued to travel to the event every year cheering the athletes on the top of Claire's Climb. The highest peak of the bike named in Claire's honor and memory. ALS WarriorPoet Roger Petrone, braved the chilly morning in his shorts, inspiring the athletes climbing the hill...Roger's sense of humor and shorts so reminded us of Jon...the commonality of PALS (person with ALS) has always amazed us.
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Kim, me, Kate Gutenkast(Claire's sister), Rich Mauch and bdad with Roger in front.
 

Moving on to a topic of a warmer climate. The Ironman World Championships in Kona this year had four athletes that we know of that has lost a mother to ALS. Matthew Russell, Garen Reidel, Rob Spinosa and Heather Wajer will all raced for ALS awareness and their moms. Blazeman Warrior, Amy Javens, competed in honor of her father who is in the late stages of ALS. Garen was chosen to wear number 179 and we are thrilled for him. This was the first time since 2005 that we were not there on the wall at race start, but know that ALS was well represented. (Our travel budget was needed for foundation expenses of another kind...strengthening Jon's foundation, so we will be cheering on from Massachusetts.) A special thank you to Heather, Garen and our new friend Darin Nellis on their fundraising efforts for the Foundation. Their constant support exemplifies the true meaning of racing for a 
cause bigger than themselves..."so others may live". 
May Jon and their moms be the wind behind their back......and "get it on film!"
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Please take a moment to watch each of their stories, Garen's, Heather's and Amy's story. Please take a moment and read what inspires them.

                               

With Kona only a few days behind us, I'm proud to tell you that Leanda Cave is the new world champ! What a race! I don't have all the stories yet so I will update in the next NL. Here is Leanda's finish and roll for ALS! Thank you, Leanda, and all our warriors and supporters...more stories will follow!

 

Till next time...

  

Mary Ann

Jon's mom


	Research Updates in ALS   
 
Finding the right research projects to fund takes a great deal of time and effort. The Blazeman Foundation has done just that and we are currently looking at a couple of new cutting edge projects. Please stay tuned for more information as we have it.
 
Wake Forest Research Update
The investigators at Wake Forest have completed the experiments investigating if administration of AICAR may be a potential therapeutic strategy for ALS... (AIM-2). Unfortunately, the results suggest that this is not the case. The group is preparing a short communication to relay the results to the scientific community. While we are disappointed, we must acknowledge that even negative results are critical for our War on ALS. These negative results will help direct new directions for research teams throughout the world.

Professor Rodal wins New Innovator Award: Brings $300,000 a year for ALS research
Professor Avital Rodal (BIOL) has been awarded the Director's New Innovator Award, which includes a $300,000 annual grant for the next five years given by the National Institute for Health. Her research is tackling long unanswered questions which may one day lead to a more thorough understanding of the disorder, and hopefully, a treatment.
Little is known of the causes and effects of ALS (Lou Gehrig's disease) and related neurological disorders like Alzheimer's. Rodal is working to change that, and by mapping the paths of neurological signals, she hopes to discover the cause of the degenerative effects of ALS.

 

Rodal studies how the transference of neurological 
"packets" effect cells and nerve growth. Using high-powered microscopes, Rodal has been able to examine the actions of neurons in real time.

 

"Until now, we've had to rely on still shots of growth factor traffic in neurons to guess what could be changing in different environmental and disease conditions," Rodal said.

 

Her creative application of the new technology has allowed her to better understand the behavior of neurons and the paths of their signals in ways that were not previously possible. "By watching the dynamics of these movements, we can actually visualize stops, starts, and reversals and transfers along trafficking routes," she said.

 

In the past decade, scientists in similar fields have made strides in understanding ALS through their utilization of the Human Genome Project. By modeling the disease's basic cellular biology using genetic information, they can better understand the degenerative processes that are caused by ALS.

 

In the future, Rodal seeks to apply her research to these models.

 

"I hope that we can combine these animal models with our studies of growth factor trafficking in neurons," she said.

 

She speculates that this research will facilitate relief for ALS patients. In the future, her research may be used "to try to reverse some of the breakdown in growth and survival signals that lead to neuronal death in ALS."

 

Rodal anticipates several benefits as a result of the NIH grant.

 

"The award will allow us to recruit additional students and postdoctoral scientists to do these experiments," she said.

 

In addition, new investment in equipment will further enhance Rodal's ability to "control neuronal firing and record the fast movements of growth factors in neurons." This will allow her to establish a better comprehension of how diseased cells function. Rodal projects that processes involved in transference of these data packets could explain the development of neurological disorders.

 

"These are the dynamic cellular events that we think might change dramatically the more a neuron fires during diseases like ALS," she added.

 

Rodal has long been fascinated with neurological growth, especially pertaining to the development of nerve cells. "I've been interested for a while in how nerve cells extend and wire up very precisely over very long distances in the body," she explained. The relationship between neural firing and nerve growth motivated her earlier research.

 

"There have been some hints that this connection exists," she said. "We devised a set of experiments to test if neuronal firing affects growth factor movements, and also come up with a molecular explanation for how this occurs."

 

The NIH Director's New Innovator Award was created in order to help fund projects that are undertaken by scientists with exceptionally innovative methods whose work has potential for high impact discoveries.

 

The grant is designed to encourage young scientists whose research is too preliminary to qualify for more traditional funding-channels that the NIH offers to more established labs. The award is reserved for scientists who demonstrate exceptional innovation and creativity.

 

The grant exists "As part of NIH's commitment to increasing opportunities for new scientists, [it] supports a small group of exceptionally creative early stage investigators," according to the NIH website.

 

The award recipients generally focus on biomedical and behavioral research problems.
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The Blazeman Foundation for ALS Charity Slots Announced for EagleMan 2013
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The slots are $500 each and 100% of the proceeds are earmarked for the University of Maryland's Brain and Tissue Bank, a program for ALS patients to donate their tissue postmortem for research. This is a much-needed area that most ALS patients and their families are not aware of. Jon donated his organs, realizing how important and underfunded this area is. Of note, Robert Vigorito, TriColumbia President and Race Director harvested Jon's organs; they had met in 2005 competing at the Ironman World Championship together.

For more information on racing at the Ironman 70.3 EagleMan Triathlon "for a cause bigger than yourself" please contact Blazemom via email.
  
Bob and I look forward to seeing you all at EagleMan in June!


	From the Battlefields 

 
Blazeman Warrior Debra Saltz enjoying the reward of lobster after the Rev3 in Maine 70.3
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Deb also recently held an auction to raise funds for the Blazeman Foundation and just informed us she will be wearing #179 at Ironman Florida in November! Way to go, Deb, and thanks ever so much for your continued support!

 

Blazeman Warrior, Dr Jeff Galvin, has taken another bold step...when we first met Jeff he would not even consider a triathlon. He was a committed runner.
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Fast forward to the summer of 2012. He is now not only a triathlete but has acquired some very impressive ink...way to go Jeff!

  

Last, but not least from Blazeman Warrior 
George Pravda...
 
I'm proud to show you my new plates for Michigan 2012-2013. I had a "little" difficulty obtaining them. I filed the paperwork at the local Secretary of State's office. I received a letter telling me that while the plate may not be offensive to me it "might" be to someone else. I was able to contact the office in Lansing where the decision was made. I was told the word "Blaze" might be offensive to firemen...I the told the lady about the "Blazeman Foundation". She brought up the website and the result is shown below...so with a little education and ALS awareness the plates are now mine!! One never knows when a teaching opportunity comes along...
 

Thank you George for making our day!
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Pumpkinman #179 athletes...Taryn Flanagan and Antonio Pina
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Taryn made a great #179!
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We were happy to meet one of our newest warriors, Antonio Pina, who wore #179 at Pumpkinman in his first 70.3 event.

A note from Kelliann Bazemore that we'd like to share...

 

Mary Ann and Bob,
Let me first start off by saying how sorry I am for the loss of your son. My Dad lost his fight with ALS in April of 2010. I was his primary caregiver along with my sister and
three brothers. We lost our mother to cancer in 1993. I have always wanted to do a triathlon but didn't think I would have the time to train. After reading about your son, his story inspired me. So at the young age of 43 I will compete in my first sprint Tri! I am honored to be part of Team Blazeman.
Best regards,
Kelliann
Mike Rouse, Blazeman Foundation for ALS supporter has turned 60 and again ran his age in miles in Kona. We are blessed again to benefit with donations from his run. Thank you, Michael Weiss, for posting this picture on FB for us to see...we were there in spirit this year and grateful for the support of Kimmie and Mike. Kimmie broke her hip in a bike accident a few weeks ago and could not compete in the WC this year but made the trip to support Mike. Thanks again, Mike!
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Mike and his support team on Alii Drive.
 
Keep your stories and pictures coming...we love hearing from you all!


	A Warm Welcome to our newest Warrior!
  

We are pleased to welcome the following newest warrior to our family. Thank you, and everyone else, for all you do to help our mission.  


Our new warrior is Antonio Pina who wore #179 
at Pumpkinman in his first 70.3 event!
[image: image12.jpg]


 
A big welcome to you and we hope to see you at a race this year...please visit our ning website and start communicating with other warriors and supporters. 


	Photo Gallery
Thank you so much for sharing your highlights and favorite moments from the 2011 and 2012 season!
But don't stop now! Please keep sending your photos!
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Amy Campbell at IM Wisconsin
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Eric Limkemann (pro) at Rev 3 Cedar point 2012
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Keith Ryan's ride at Coronado
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Matt Russell (pro) rolling to a win at Ironman Canada 2012
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Riverhead Rocks tri 2012 Tom Simmons



